
CYNGOR GWYNEDD 

SECTION 48 SCHOOLS STANDARDS AND ORGANISATION (WALES) ACT 2013 

NOTICE OF PROPOSAL TO MAKE REGULATED CHANGES TO YSGOL CHWILOG 

YSGOL CHWILOG, CHWILOG, GWYNEDD LL53 6PS 

 

Notice is hereby given in accordance with section 42 of the Schools Standards and Operational (Wales) Act 2013 and 
the School Organisation Code that Cyngor Gwynedd, after consultation with such persons as required, propose to 

extend the site by increasing the capacity of Ysgol Chwilog, Chwilog, Gwynedd LL53 6PS, from 65 to 95 pupils from 1 
September 2023. The school is maintained by Gwynedd Council.   

Cyngor Gwynedd undertook a period of consultation before deciding to publish this proposal. A report on the 

consultation containing a summary of the issues raised by consultees, the proposer’s responses and the views of 
Estyn is available on the Councils website www.gwynedd.llyw.cymru/modernisingeducation 

It is proposed that this proposal is implemented on 1 September 2023. The proposal will be implemented by the 

Local Authority.  

The admissions authority for the 3-11 school will be Cyngor Gwynedd. Pupils will be admitted to the school by 

Cyngor Gwynedd in accordance with the Admissions Policy. The admissions arrangements for the school will not 

make provision for selection by aptitude or ability (pupil banding).  

The number of pupils in the school was 84 on September 2022 including Nursery pupils. The pupil capacity for the 

school (referred to the Welsh Government Circular 21/2011 ‘Measuring the Capacity of schools in Wales’) is 65. 

After implementation of the proposal there will be a provision for 95 pupils from Reception to Year 6 and 13 full 

time nursery places. The admission number for 1 September 2023 will be 13 Reception to Year 6 pupils with 13 full 

time nursery places.  

Any person may object to the proposal, within a period of 28 days from the date which the proposal is published, 

that is by 8 March 2023. 

Objections should be sent in writing to the Head of Education, Cyngor Gwynedd, Caernarfon, Gwynedd LL55 1SH 

or by sending an e-mail to modernisingeducation@gwynedd.yw.cymru. 

Signed: 

 

 
 

Garem Jackson 
Head of Education, on behalf of Cyngor Gwynedd 
 
Publication Date: 8 February 2023 
 
 
 

EXPLANATORY NOTE 
(The following is not part of the notice but is intended to explain its general purpose) 
Following consultation, it is proposed to increase the capacity of Ysgol Chwilog to 95 from 1 September 2023. 

https://www.gwynedd.llyw.cymru/en/Residents/Schools-and-learning/Modernising-Education/Welsh-Medium-Capital-Grant-increasing-the-capacity-of-Ysgol-Chwilog-Llanllechid-and-Bro-Lleu.aspx
mailto:modernisingeducation@gwynedd.gov.uk

